Graduate Studies Senate Committee Minutes

October 20, 2015
130 Hullihen Hall

Members present:   Charles Swanik, Chair, William Ullman, Melinda Duncan, Joseph Brodie (Graduate Student),  Stephanie Luff (Graduate Student), Brad Glass, Shannon Lennon-Edwards,
Tim Spaulding, Jaehee Jung, Amy Biddle, Katalin Takacs-Haynes, Mary Martin, Ann Ardis, Sandra Millard, Michael Santare (excused).

New Business:
1) Proposal for 4+1 program joining the Bachelor of Chemical Engineering and the Master’s in Particle Technology provides an opportunity for undergraduate chemical engineering students to add an additional year of study that will prepare these students with the expertise in particle technology for industrial application. There is not a concentration in particle technology in the undergraduate degree program.  The 4+1 program allows 6 credits (2 courses) from the MEPT core or MEPT approved relative electives to be dual-  counted toward both degrees.  The 4+1 program was unanimously approved by the Committee.

2) Proposal for a Graduate Certificate in Particle Technology was unanimously approved.  The Certificate program requires 9 credits of coursework that are core courses in the Master’s program in Particle Technology. 
3) Discussion about the Toefl minimum requirement for admission to graduate programs.  Mary Martin presented information about the Toefl  scores of current graduate students and that the current minimum score is 79 whereas  for undergraduate international students it is 90.  The discussion will continue in the Office of Graduate and Professional Education with a subcommittee of graduate program directors as to whether a recommendation for a change in the university requirement should be proposed.
Respectfully submitted:  
Mary Martin, Associate Vice Provost for Graduate and Professional Education

